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Hello  Residents and Local Businesses 
Welcome   to   our   May  Newsletter

Ward Priorities
Reduction of drug related anti social behavior across the ward. Reduction of violence across the ward. 
Reduction of theft across the ward including shop lifting. Reduction of fly tipping on the ward. We will 
conduct regular high visibility patrols around the RBK Kingston Cemetery, Cambridge Gardens and the 
Cambridge Estates and across the ward. 
The Cambridge Gardens Estate is subject to a closure order from court that commenced on 08th May 
2025 and will be enforced for a period of three months. Access to the communal areas of the estate is 
prohibited for persons not on the authorized list. 
We are committed to organizing more community engagement activities a big part of which will be the 
door to door campaign to sign up residents to our new Met Engage Platform, a brand new platform 
through which you will receive updates from your local police officers on issues that matter most to you. 
Services will be tailored to the community needs.  Other events include housing surgeries, crime 
prevention stalls, and CUPPA with a COPPA engagement events, 
Upcoming Engagement Events
We will hold a Crime prevention stall at ST JOHN'S NEW MALDEN KT3 3RX on Kingston Road on 
Tuesday 24th June 2025 between 09:00 - 10:00 . We will hold a School Community fair event on Saturday 
21st June 2025 between 12:00 – 16:00 at Kings Oak Primary School,
Dickerage Lane, Kingston upon Thames, New Malden KT3 3RZ. Street a week drive to ask residents to 
sign up for our MET ENGAGE Platform,
Residents will be updated about any other upcoming events via our social media handles and via the 
MET ENGAGE platform.



Community Engagements 

Bike Marking Engagement Event

We held one ‘bike security marking event’ on Friday 16th May 2025 from 13:00 to 14:00 
outside the front of NORBITON Station KT2 7AZ COOMBE Road. The next one will be held on 
Friday 20th June 2025 from 14:00 -15:00 at the 

same venue.



 Free Premier League Kicks Community Events
Residents are welcome to sign up for free Premier League Kicks community sessions for boys and 
girls (mixed) age 8-12 years at the Weir Archer Centre KT1 3PB, Kingsmeadow football Stadium. 
Another free Kicks community event takes place on Cambridge Estate at Burrit Road KT1 3HW 
between 19:00 - 20:00 ages 13 - 18 years (mixed). The games open opportunities for the youth to have 
fun and learn new skills with highly trained coaches from Chelsea FC. Games take place on 
Wednesday at the above mentioned respective venues and time. 
For further information contact: 
foundation.enquiries@chelseafc.com

Speed Gun Engagement Event 

PCSO JJINGO, PCSO Charlie & PCSO SEVDA attending a Speed-Gun Engagement Event on Gloucester 
Road NORBITON Ward between 17:00 - 18:10.Four drivers were driving their vehicles above the speed limit.



 The Cuppa with a COPPA Engagement Events took place on 27th May from10:00 to 11:00 at the NORBITON 
Kitchen Cafe 48 COOMBE Road KT2 7AF.  We will hold a Crime prevention stall at ST JOHN'S NEW 

MALDEN KT3 3RX on Kingston Road on Tuesday 24th June 2025 between 09:00 - 10:00 . We will hold a 
School Community fair event on Saturday 21st June 2025 between 12:00 – 16:00 at Kings Oak Primary School,

Dickerage Lane, Kingston upon Thames, New Malden KT3 3RZ.
Residents will be updated about our upcoming events via our social media handles and via MET ENGAGE

Cambridge Gardens Closure Order
Above left Police Officers putting up the Closure Notice at the Cambridge Estate. The Closure Order was 
granted and will be enforced robustly for the period stated. There are copies on the wall at all entrance 
doors to the Cambridge Gardens Estate. Please do not gain entry if you are not on the authorized list of 
allowed people.   
surrounding areas. 



Housing Surgery Meeting
PCSO JJINGO attended the Housing Surgery meeting at the Queen Mary Hall Cambridge Gardens 
on Thursday 15th May together with Kingston Council housing officers. We talked about ways to 
stop  trespassers accessing empty properties on the Cambridge Estate, preventing fly tipping and 
ASB Nuisance on both Estates and the closure order in place at the Cambridge Gardens and 

meeting and addressing concerns of the residents in attendance.  All entrances to the Cambridge 
Estate have notices of the closure order to be in place for three months from the 8th May 2025.

Street a Week, We continue to conduct a 'street-a week' initiative, conducting a door to door campaign 
where Residents are introduced to and asked to sign up to the MET
ENGAGE Platform. It is a brand new platform through which you will receive updates from your local 
police officers on issues that matter most to you. Services will be tailored to the community needs. For 
now, this will be live in South West London, but will be rolled out across the city in the summer. Below 
are the street names and estates covered during the month of May 2025: Tithe Barn, Neville Road, 
Norbiton Avenue, Station Road, Cambridge Gardens.



- How to contact us?
- Via email:
Norbiton@met.police.uk
(This email is not for reporting a crime, emails are checked only when we are on duty).
- Via Twitter/X @MPSNorbiton
REPORT CRIME
- Via dialling 999 in an emergency and 101 for non –
emergency.
- You can report crime online on MET-police website : https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-
report-a-crime/
- You can come to Kingston Police station to report a crime

Family Community Day at Queen Mary Hall Cambridge  Gardens
On Wednesday 28th May 2025 between 12:00 - 16:00 a community event was hosted at the Queen Mary Hall where residents 
joined to provide feedback on services run by local organizations  on the Cambridge Estate and Cambridge Gardens. The 
MET Police was in attendance with the following highlights:

• An exciting Police Stall
• Police Horses, Police Cars, Police motor bike
• Information on Local Services provided
• The SNT Police Sergeant, Police Officers, Police Staff and Police Cadets attended the event.
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